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Important Notice 
To: FPPA Employers in the Statewide Defined Benefit Plan, Statewide Money Purchase Plan, or 

Statewide Hybrid Plan 

From: Fire and Police Pension Association 

Date: January 20, 2015 

Re: Social Security Protection Act of 2004 

Legislation [Section 419(c) of Public Law 108-203, the Social Security Protection Act of 2004] requires 
State and local government employers to provide a statement to employees hired January 1, 2005 or 
later for a job not covered under Social Security. The statement explains how a pension from that job 
could affect future Social Security benefits to which they may become entitled. 

Form SSA-1945, Statement Concerning Your Employment in a Job Not Covered by Social 
Security, is the document that employers must use to meet the requirements of the law. The SSA-1945 
explains the potential effects of two provisions in the Social Security law for workers who also receive a 
pension based on their work in a job not covered by Social Security.  The Windfall Elimination Provision 
can affect the amount of a worker’s Social Security retirement or disability benefit. The Government 
Pension Offset Provision can affect any possible Social Security benefit entitlement as a spouse or an 
ex-spouse.   

Employers must: 

 Give the statement to the employee prior to the start of employment; 

 Get the employee’s signature on the form; and 

 Submit a copy of the signed form to FPPA. 

A copy of the SSA-1945 is attached to this memo. An interactive version of this form as well as additional 
copies may be obtained at the following web address. 

www.socialsecurity.gov/forms/ssa-1945.pdf 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact FPPA’s Membership Accounting Team, at the 
phone numbers listed below. 

 

Instructions: Please sign and date the form on back.  

http://www.socialsecurity.gov/forms/ssa-1945.pdf





	Important Notice
	From: Fire and Police Pension Association

